
MINUTES 
VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION 
 

Virtual Meeting 
October 18, 2022 – 8:30 a.m. 

 

I.      CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 

Prior to calling the meeting to order, Assistant Village Manager Sharon Tanner 
explained the basis for conducting a virtual public meeting in compliance with the 
Illinois Open Meetings Act, on behalf of the Commission. Assistant Village Manager 
Tanner and Assistant to the Village Manager Jonathan Pape were physically present at 
the Village Hall. The meeting was called to order at 8:31 a.m. 
 

Attendee Name Title Status 

Commissioners 

Amy St. Eve Chair Present 

Andrew Berlin Commissioner Absent 

Daniel Rubinstein Commissioner Present 

Village Staff 

Sharon Tanner Assistant Village Manager Present 

Cary Lewandowski Public Safety Director Present 

Jonathan Pape Assistant to the Village Manager Present 

 
II.       PUBLIC COMMENT 

 There were no comments from the public. 
 

III. CONSIDERATION OF AUGUST 22, 2022 OPEN SESSION AND CLOSED SESSION 
MEETING MINUTES 

Commissioner Rubinstein made a motion to approve the August 22, 2022 open session 
and closed session meeting minutes, as presented, seconded by Chair St. Eve. Said 
motion was approved by the following vote: 
 
AYES: Rubinstein, St. Eve (2) 
NAYS: None (0) 
ABSENT: Berlin (1) 

 
IV. CLOSED SESSION 

Commissioner Rubinstein made a motion to move into closed session at 8:34 a.m. 
pursuant to Section 2(c)(1) of the Open Meetings Act. Said motion was seconded by 
Chair St. Eve. Said motion was approved by the following vote: 
 
AYES: St. Eve, Rubinstein (2) 



 
 

NAYS: None (0) 
ABSENT: Berlin (1) 
 
 

V. CONSIDERATION OF THE UPDATED PUBLIC SAFETY OFFICER LATERAL 
APPLICANT INITIAL ELIGIBILITY LIST 

The Commission returned from Closed Session at 9:47 a.m. 
 
Commissioner St. Eve made a motion to update the Public Safety Officer lateral applicant 
initial eligibility list. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Rubinstein. Said motion 
was approved by the following vote: 
 
AYES: St. Eve, Rubinstein (2) 
NAYS: None (0) 
ABSENT: Berlin (1) 

 
VI. OTHER BUSINESS 

Assistant Village Manager Tanner said that staff planned to schedule a series of 
meetings with the Commission so that lateral applications could be reviewed as they are 
received. Additionally, she noted that staff intends to present potential amendments to 
the Commission’s Rules and Regulations at an upcoming meeting. 
 
In response to a question from question from Commissioner Rubinstein, Chief 
Lewandowski reviewed the status of two new hires.  
 
In response to a question from the Commission, Chief Lewandowski said that staff is 
working on efforts to attract more lateral candidates.  

 

VII.      ADJOURN 

Commissioner St. Eve made a motion to adjourn at 9:58 a.m., seconded by Commissioner 
Rubinstein. Said motion was approved by the following vote: 
 
AYES: St. Eve, Rubinstein (2) 
NAYS: None (0) 
ABSENT: Berlin (1) 
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